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INC. AND DAVIS JOINT UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT

BRIEF DESCRIPTION OF CONTRACT: This agreement is between Gaggle.Net,

Inc. and Davis Joint Unified School District. This is an email service which will be used by

Davis Senior High School students, with a parent's permission, in conjunction with Intel

allowing students to become pen pals with Intel employees.

Through correspondence with Intel employees, students improve their reading, writing,

communication and computer skills. The high school benefits through the Intel Volunteer

Matching Grant Program which donates money for each hour spent by employees who volunteer

their time as pen pals to students.

The cost for this service is $120 and will be paid by site discretionary funds.



Gaggle.Net, Inc.

P.O. Box 1352, Bloomington, IL 61702-1352

~~ 800-288-7750 Faac: 309-665-0171

FEIN:04-3602422

Non-Binding Letter of Intent

Davis Senior High School -Davis CA intends to implement and use the Gaggle services as outlined below:

Service Details

Service Description Quantity Umt Cost Totai Cost

,Gaggle Email ~~~~~~~~~.~~~~~ ~~ ~ ~ ~~ 30 ~~~ $4 00 ~~~ ~~ $120.00

TOTAL* 
_~ e_.~__ ~.~ _. ~_~ _m _a._ ___w~ ~... ~~ _._ ~.~___~~_.~. ~~A. 

d._,__120.00 s
__ _._

*Does not include any applicable sales tar. ~~~ ~ ~~~~~ ~~ ~~~~~~~ ~~~~ ~ ~~~~~~

:Pricing Term: 12 Month 
_.~ ~ . ~_.~._w. ,~ _,_ ~ ~ ~,..~,~ ~~~_, ~ ~~~_..,~_,..TM

Term: October 1, 2016 -September 30, 2017

alid Through: November 8, 2016

While this letter shall not constitute a legal binding license, it is an expression of the intent of both parties to work towards formalizing a

legally binding agreement.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, by their signature below, the parties agree in principle with this letter of intent.

Davis Senior High School -Davis CA Date Gaggle Date

Print Name

Title

Print Name

Title

Tracking#-40641 09/09/2016



PC PALS
PERMISSION FORM

Dear Parents of:

Intel created a wonderful community program a few years ago called PC Pals where
students and Intel employees became pen pals using e-mail. After filling out a "Get To
Know You" form, the students are matched up with an Intel employee, who volunteers
his/her time to correspond with them.

The hours spent reading and writing letters throughout the year, will benefit your child
academically and our school financially. Academically, the students will improve their
reading, writing, communication and computer skills. Financially, our schools will earn
money for every hour spent by the Intel employee reading or writing letters to their PC
Pal through the Intel Volunteer Matching Grant Program (VMGP). For every 20 hours an
employee volunteers in a school, the Intel Foundation will match those hours with $200.
The hours can also be combined with a group of employees to earn dollars for a school.

No communication will be allowed between the student and employee via home
computers. Students will have their very own e-mail account, and the teacher will have
access to all accounts so that all correspondence can be reviewed (should the need arise).
Your child's name, e-mail address and e-mail will not be disclosed to anyone outside the
program. If at any time in the future, you would like to remove your child from the
program, just contact your child's teacher.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact fm_pcpals@intel.com.

By signing this form, you give permission for your child to participate in the PC
Pals Program.

Parent's Name (Print) Signature

Occasionally photos of PC Pal events are used within Intel. If you DO NOT give
permission for your child's image to be included, please initial here: _ [Initials]


